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Dear Parents, 

Euxton Superstars! 

Congratulations to this week’s class Superstars: 

Reception: Ava and Harry 

Year 1: George 

Year 2: Daniel 

Year 3: Carson 

Year 4: Emily K 

Year 5: Ruby 

Year 6: Declan 

Well done to you all and I know you will continue to SHINE! 

 

Musical Success 

Congratulations to Harrison Jennings who has passed his Bronze Music Medal (guitar) and had his 

certificate presented in Celebration Worship this morning. Thank you to Mr Wadsworth who prepares 

the children for their guitar music medals in school. Well done Harrison! 

 

Colour Run 

We were so sorry to have to postpone today’s Colour Run.  The date is set next Friday 5th July and 

we shall hope the sun shines and the wind drops. 

 

Robinwood 

Y6 children had a wonderful, sunny time at Robinwood this week. They took part in lots of action-packed 

activities, which you can see on our school X feed. A BIG ‘thank you’ to the staff, Mrs MacDonald, Mrs 

Yarker and Mrs Platt, for looking after the children.  

 

Swimming Gala 

On Tuesday, ten of our Year 5 children competed at the Chorley SSP Swimming Gala. Despite the 

high temperatures, the children gave it their all and brought home individual medals in butterfly for 

Thomas and freestyle for Isla as well as a team medal for the medley relay.  Throughout the evening, 

the children demonstrated an amazing team spirit and represented our school to the highest 

standard. We couldn’t be prouder! Congratulations to you all! 

 

Bolton Iron Man – THIS SUNDAY!!! 

On Sunday 30 June Rev Amy (Swim), Becky Edge (Bike) and Beth Palmer (Run) will be competing in the 

70.3 Bolton Iron Man. Please show your support if you can by sponsoring them. All money raised will be 

going Euxton Parish Church. Thank you! 

 https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/euxtonparishchurchironmanfundraiser  
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Year 5/6 Production 

We are all looking forward to next Thursday’s performances of ‘Shakespeare Rocks!’ by our year 5 and 

6 children. Children are to return to school no sooner than 5.30pm please for the evening performance.  

Ticket allocations have been sent home and any unwanted tickets can be returned to the school office 

please. Raffle at both performances, £1 a strip, please remember to bring along cash. Thank you for 

your support! 

 

Quad Kids 

Good luck to our Y3/4 and Y5/6 team who are competing next week! 

 

Sports Day 

Sports Day is next Tuesday 2nd July: 

1:15pm Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 

2:15pm Years 3-6 

Children can come to school ready for sports day in their team sporty clothes (a team coloured t-

shirt: Air- Yellow, Earth – Green, Fire – Red, Water – Blue, black shorts and trainers). Please also 

ensure children have a water bottle and that sun cream is applied before they come to school.  Our 

PTFA are running a tuck shop and refreshments from 2pm.  Please do not park at Papa Luigi’s on 

Tuesday afternoon as their car park is needed for their customers – thank you for your co-operation 

with this. Please let grandparents also know. 

Children are able to leave with parents after they have finished their races: if you would like 

to pick your child up, please do so by going around to the playground and collecting them from 

their classroom door. 

Please could we ask that you don’t encourage younger siblings to play on St Mary’s outside play 

equipment during our Sports Day – thank you! 

If we have to cancel due to bad weather, we will text all parents on the day as early as possible.  Our 

reserve Sports Day in this case would be Wednesday 10th July. We look forward to having you with 

us! 

 

Move Up Morning 

Next Wednesday, children will be spending the morning in their new classrooms for September and 

meeting their new teaching team: 

Reception: Ms Lucas with Mrs Critchley & Mrs Gifford 

Y1: Mrs Obertelli with Mrs Crook & Mrs Price 

Y2: Mrs Smith with Mrs Dean & Miss Dent 

Y3: Mr Westwell with Mrs Mearns & Mrs Platt   

Y4: Mrs Wiles & Mr Astle with Mrs Crosby & Mrs Balshaw 

Y5: Mrs Oral with Mrs Tattersall 

Y6: Mrs MacDonald with Mrs Yarker & Mrs Balshaw  

We hope any Y6 visiting their high schools next Wednesday have a fun time exploring their new 

schools!  

 

Online safety 

This week’s poster shares top tips for parents about fair play and friendly competition. 

 

St Catherine’s Hospice Art Competition 

Please see the flyer below with all the details on for your child to take part in this competition – good 

luck to all that enter! The deadline for entries is this Sunday 30th June. 

 



 

Message from School Office 

As we approach the end of the summer term please can parents check their balances in ParentPay and 

settle any outstanding balances before the last day of term.  We will continue to send out reminders. 

Year 6 parents please could you be mindful that your balances need to be cleared before the end of 

term, remembering not to send Mrs Ormes more OSC vouchers than necessary as these can’t be 

refunded (Mrs Ormes has messaged you about this directly). Any outstanding ParentPay Y6 balances 

will be passed to siblings if they have one in school. Lots of uniform has been sent home this week, this 

is sent home in good faith before payment so please ensure this is paid for as soon as it is received. 

Please send any uniform orders to Mrs Ormes next week, avoiding the last week of term if at all 

possible. Thank you in advance for your co-operation with this. Mrs Hodges and Mrs Ormes 

 

 

School Meal Increase from September 

We have been notified by Lancashire County Council that school meals for KS2 children (Y3-6) will 

increase to £2.70 per day from 1st September.  They remain free for infant children (YR, Y1 and Y2). 

School meals are still good value and particularly delicious prepared by Mrs Bradley so we would 

encourage as many children to enjoy one each day where possible. If your child is currently in Y2, they 

will be charged for a school meal as they join the juniors in Y3.  If you would like your Y3 child in 

September to continue with a school meal there is nothing you need to do but if you would like them to 

bring their own packed lunch into school from September please inform Mrs Ormes 

(a.ormes@euxton.lancs.sch.uk) before the end of this term.  

  

After School Club Routine 

Starting next week, from Monday 1st July, please ring the mobile number 0773 0777136 and inform 

ASC staff that you are approaching school to collect your child. Staff will then be able to have children 

ready with their belongings for handover; either at the playground gate (if outside) or the OSC door 

(if indoors). Please save the mobile number to your contacts, and share this new method of 

communication with any key people who may collect your child on your behalf.  

If your child is being collected by someone who isn’t on the designated pick up list or not attending 

afterschool club, again please let the staff know before the end of the school day by either ringing 

the school office or by email. If after 4.30pm, ring the OSC number 0773 0777136. 

Thank you for your support! 

 

Job Vacancies 

Church Community Centre (2 roles) 

Our Church Community Centre is key resource the church and the wider community.  We have 2 paid 

posts available which will enable this valuable work to continue. 

CCC Co-ordinator role is to administer the day-to-day management and organisation of the Church 

Community Centre, ensuring its smooth running and developing the use of the Centre in line with the 

vision of the parish. (7.5 hours per week over a min of 4 days)  Job Description & Person 

Specification can be found here. 

CCC Caretaker role is to ensure the continued upkeep of the Church Community Centre, ensuring it 

complies with legislation and policies.  Be a point of contact for hirers / tradespeople of the CCC. (6 

hours per a week) Job Description & Person Specification can be found here. 

If you wish to apply for one of these roles then please complete and return this application 

form by 8pm Sunday 30th June 2024.  For more information contact Revd Jo Smith here.   
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Summer Holiday Club – Connexus 

Please see the flyer below for this club taking place at Moss Side Primary School, PR26 7ST. 

 

PTFA Lucky Numbers Winner! 

Congratulations to Rebecca Banks (Zachary’s Mum) who has won the last draw of the school year. A 

whopping £50 cheque is on it’s way home to you! Well Done. If you would like to join our Lucky 

Numbers draw please email the school office who will pass your details over to the PTFA. Thank you! 

 

Summer Term Key Dates Ahead 

Thursday 4th July – Y5/6 Production ‘Shakespeare Rocks!’ - 2pm & 6pm. 

Saturday 6th July – Euxton Gala Day on school field. 

Monday 8th July – Last swimming session for Y3. 

Tuesday 9th July – Y6 Leaver’s Service – 2pm in church. 

Wednesday 10th July – Reserve Sports Day pm – weather dependent. 

Thursday 11th July – Last homework club with Mrs Rowan. 

Thursday 11th July – PTFA Leaver’s Disco (Y4-6) 6-8pm in the school hall (see flyer below). 

Friday 12th July – Last celebration assembly for certificates/trophies/brithdays. 

Tuesday 16th July – Papa’s Pizzas Y6 treat for lunch in school. 

Wednesday 17th July – Leaver’s Lunch. 

Wednesday 17th July at 2pm – Euxton Factor (Auditions in class w/c 8th July) 

Thursday 18th July – End of school year.  Awards Assembly for Y6 class 9.05am. School finishes at 

1.30pm.  No ASC on this day. 

 

Have a great weekend.  

 

Best wishes, 

 

Mrs Mairi Ash 

Headteacher 
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